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Prayer Requests:

• Travel during holiday 

for staff and family

• Native Rally and follow 

up


Merry 
Christmas,


Joyce Thurlby

Faith Christian Mission

www.ywamfairbanks.org

   Phone Contact:

325-201-1866

Praise God this facility is available again for spiritual 
purposes. YWAM and FCM help sponsor these type of 
events and we often host the speakers and helpers that 
come to the Fairbanks area. 

  Winter is in full effect, as seen in the photo below:


We are already experiencing negative temperatures and 
significant snowfall. 

 I will be traveling to Texas to be with my children and 
grandchildren from December 13th through December 
30th. It will be wonderful to see them again in person. 
It is not easy being a grandmother who lives almost 
four thousand miles away! May the Lord’s presence be 
with you this Christmas and may your families 
experience His peace that surpasses our 
understanding.


…In these last days has spoken to us by His Son, whom 
He appointed heir of all things, through whom also He 
made the world. - Hebrews 1:2 


   Jesus did not come into the world as a triumphant king 
who overwhelmed his enemies, but as a defenseless child 
that needed human parents. The glory of God does not 
always manifest in powerful, spiritual experiences, but 
also in humble moments of weakness. The same power 
that created the whole universe is also present with you in 
the midst of struggles and sickness. Jesus is Immanuel, 
with us in every moment of victory and trial. What a gift 
we have in the presence of Jesus!

  We just held our Native Rally, December 3rd, with Native 
Peoples from all over Alaska, coming together to celebrate 
the fellowship of Jesus. It is such a necessary event, 
especially during the winter months, where it is cold and 
dark, and the villages are separated by difficult travel.

Robert and Eleanor Roehl shared encouraging messages at 
the Rally and also at Golden Heart Church. The messages 


and music were broadcast all over Alaska and Canada by 
KJNP, so that those who could not come could share the 
experience. We also shared a meal before the meeting. The 
picture above is located at Chief David Salmon Tribal 
Hall, which we had not been able to use since Covid 
began.


http://www.ywamfairbanks.org

